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Website: www.flamborough-pc.gov.uk   

Email: clerk@flamborough-pc.gov.uk 
 

Chairman 2014-2015 – Councillor I Woodhouse 
Vice Chairman 2014-2015 – Councillor R Sellick 

 Local Council Elections – 7th May 2015 
 

This year for the first time Parish Elections will be combined with East Riding of Yorkshire Council Ward 
elections and the Parliamentary elections.   

Flamborough Parish Council has thirteen seats up for election and this is your chance to become a parish 
councillor and have your say on local issues affecting Flamborough, contribute to making decisions that affect 

Flamborough and really make a difference to village services and community life. 
 

If you have a keen interest in what happens to Flamborough and are prepared to make decisions, this could be 
the role for you. 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 

For more details contact ERYC on 01482 393310/11/12/13, email electoral.services@eastriding.gov.uk or the Clerk 
to the Parish Council (contact details overleaf) 

Guidance/nomination forms can be obtained from ERYC Customer Service Centres or www.eastriding.gov.uk  
(a link is provided via www.flamborough-pc.gov.uk)  

Nominations must be returned to  
The Returning Officer at ERYC, County Hall, Beverley  

between 25th March 2011 and NOON on 4th April 2011. 

 
POTHOLES? 

 

Report on ERYC’s website 
(www.eastriding.gov.uk) 

using the online reporting tool 
or phone 0845 600 1666 

Or 07474 681368 

You Cannot be a Councillor If: 
 

 You work for the Parish Council; or  

 You are an undischarged bankrupt; or 

 You have been sentenced to more than three  

 months imprisonment (whether suspended or  

 not) within five years of the date of the election 

 
 

To be a Parish Councillor You Must: 
 Be over 18 on the day of election and be a UK, 

EU or Commonwealth citizen and; 

 Be a local government elector for the parish, or 

 have lived within the Parish (or within 3 miles of 

it) for the past 12 months; or 

 have occupied as an owner or tenant any land 

or premises within the Parish for the past 12 

months; or 

 have had your main place of work within the 

Parish for the last 12 months 

Parish Council Meetings 
Next meeting 13 April 2015: 
 
Electors Meeting @ 7:00pm 
Parish Council Meeting @ 7:30 pm 
 
To be held at WI Hall on South Sea 
Road. 

 
POTHOLES? 

 

Report on ERYC’s website 
(www.eastriding.gov.uk) 

using the online reporting tool 
or phone 0845 600 1666 

Or 07474 681368 

Allotments 
Plots are available at the Bempton 
Lane site and also at Charlie’s 
Gardens.  Rent is £30 per plot or £15 
per half lot annually.  Please contact 
the Clerk on 07474 681368 or email at 
clerk@flamborough-pc.gov.uk if you 
are interested. 

Don’t 

forget to 

vote on  

7th May for 

your new 

Parish 
Council 

 
POTHOLES? 

 

Report on ERYC’s website 
(www.eastriding.gov.uk) 

using the online reporting 
tool or phone 0845 600 1666 

Or 07474 681368 

  

 

VE Day Anniversary 
To mark the 70th anniversary of VE day the Village Hall will be the venue 
for a celebration evening of entertainment including music, dancing and 

a quiz on 8th May 2015. 
 

Look out for posters around the village for further details of the event. 
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Councillor Contact Details 
 Chairman – 2014/2015 

Councillor Ian Woodhouse 
187 South Sea Road, Flamborough, 

 Tel: 01262 851371 
Vice Chairman – 2013/2014  

Councillor R Sellick 
Norric, South Sea Rd, Flamborough 

Tel: 01262 850202 
* 

Councillor Mrs Lisa Bennett 
11 Foresters Way, 

Bridlington  
Tel: 01262 851055 

Councillor Peter Couzens 
Seaways Farm, Lighthouse Rd, 

Flamborough  
Tel: 01262 850720 

Councillor John Crossland 
1 Carter Lane, Flamborough,  

Tel: 01262 850539 

Councillor Steve Emmerson 
Norma Dene, North End, 

Flamborough,  
Tel: 01262 850903 

Councillor Alec Grainger 
Trevor House, Dog & Duck Sq, 

Flamborough 
Tel: 01262 850553 

Councillor Vic Leppington 
19 Ogle Road, Flamborough,  

Tel: 01262 850831 

Councillor David Morton 
1 Chapel Street, Flamborough 

Tel: 01262 851379 

Councillor Mrs May Sexton 
“Woodlands”, North End, 

Flamborough,  
Tel: 01262 850882 

Councillor Mark Smales 
22 Chapel Street, Flamborough,  

Tel: 01262 851146 

Councillor Mrs Chris Taylor 
22A Tower Street, Flamborough 

Tel: 01262 850754 

Councillor Franco Villani 
5 Castle Crescent, Flamborough,  

Tel: 01262 851389 

 
Clerk to the Council:  

Lynne Dennis 
8 Acorn Close, Bridlington,  

YO16 6YX 
Tel: 07474 681368  

Email: 
clerk@flamborough-pc.gov.uk 

“COUNCIL CORNER” 
December 2014: 

 Following a request by the Council, East riding of Yorkshire had conducted speed 
surveys at 3 locations in the village during September 2014.  As a result, it was 
found that 26.99% of daily traffic on Bridlington Road exceeded 35mph and as 
such now qualifies for Police speed enforcement.  The results from locations at 
Lighthouse Road and North Marine Road were not found to qualify for 
intervention of speed enforcement. 

 Repair work to the Carol Sandra Fishing Memorial has been commissioned and 
will be undertaken in the Spring of 2015. 

January 2015: 

 Following a request to ERYC the sign to the Lighthouse has been replaced. 
 The precept and budget for 2015/16 was agreed. 
 A new toilet cleaner and relief toilet cleaner were appointed by the Council. 
February 2015: 
 The Council approved tree works to be undertaken at the Woodcock Memorial 

Playing Fields on South Sea Road in conjunction with Flamborough Sports Club 
Trust.  Work will commence following a successful tree works application to ERYC. 

 The Council have agreed with ERYC that the village will play host to the NHS to 
conduct free health checks for those aged 40-74 not currently diagnosed with any 
major disease on Wednesday 25th March 2015. 

  

 

FAULTY STREET LIGHT? 
 

Report on ERYC’s website 
(www.eastriding.gov.uk) 

using the online reporting 
tool or phone 01482 395740 

Or 07474 681368 

Crofts Hill Pump Repairs 
Plans are now in place to undertake repairs to the pump.  Following assessments and 
discussion the Council have agreed a programme of works to be carried out by East 

Riding College students as part of their work experience requirements.  Work should 
commence within the next few weeks and hopefully be completed by late spring. 

 

Precept  2015/16 
In January the Parish Council considered the budget, precept request and resultant 
impact to Council Tax payer for the 2015/16 year. 
£36,600 will be needed to run village services which means an increase to Council Tax 
payers from £43.02 in 2014/15 to £44.36 in 2015/2016 based on a Band D property. 
 
A government grant of £2,482 will be paid via ERYC to the Parish to help to mitigate 
the effects of the change in Council Tax calculations for 2015/2016.  This funding will 
be phased out by 2017/18 therefore the Parish Council agreed to split this funding over 
two years to ensure the Council is in a robust position to meet future funding 
challenges. 

 

Footway Lighting Contract 
The Parish Council are currently 
tendering for the annual footway 
lighting contract 2015-2018. 
Tender documents are available from: 
 

The Clerk to the Council 
8 Acorn Close, Bridlington, 

East Riding of Yorkshire, YO16 6YX 
Tel: 07474 681368 

 
and must be returned by 

12 noon on Monday 30th March 2015 
 

Dog Fouling 
Following a resident’s request, a new 
litter and dog waste bin has been 
installed at the bottom of Water Lane at 
the beginning and end of a popular dog 
walking path.  However despite 
numerous bins around the village, dog 
fouling continues to be a concern with 
owners not picking up after their pet or 
leaving bags on grass verges and 
footpaths.  There is no excuse for not 
picking up and the Council will continue 
to monitor the situation.  
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